DacCom PbC Ltd Executive Committee


Record from a Meeting held on 6 June 2007

Mark Jones
9 June 2007

	Attended:
	
	
	

	Corina Ciobanu
	Trevor Fernandes
	Richard Gallow
	Avi Gupta

	Mark Jones
	Mary McMinn
	Meena Savla
	Richard Walker

	Richard Jones #
	Suzanne Novak #
	Christine Walden #
	Caroline Johnson ^

	#  West Hertfordshire PCT
	^ Dacorum PPI Group

	Apologies:
	
	
	

	Gerry Bulger
	Jeremy Cohen
	Zunia Hurst
	

	Copies to:
	
	
	

	Dacorum Practice Managers
	


1. Summary of actions agreed:

	Meena Savla / Mark Jones
	Conduct a survey of practices’ interest in Harmoni’s proposals regarding urgent care.
	July 07

	Meena Savla
	Circulate the draft specifications for urgent care recently published by the PCT.
	15 June 07

	Meena Savla
	Join the PCTs clinical reference group for urgent care.
	June 07

	Mark Jones
	Communicate the process for LES claims to practice managers.
	15 June 07

	Suzanne Novak
	Ensure PCT Finance understands that a cap on LES budgets in unacceptable as this will inhibit the shift of services from secondary to primary care.
	June 07

	Mark Jones
	Ensure an accurate list of LESes active in Dacorum is identified and communicated to Trevor.
	June 07

	Mark Jones
	Update the DacCom website to provide a simple statement of who we are and what (in broad terms) we are doing.
	July 07


2. Out of Hours / Urgent Care – Presentation from Harmoni:

Attended for this item only:

Andrew Gardner, Harmoni CEO

Duncan Cranmer, Harmoni

Dr Ian Goodman, Hillingdon GP

The existing contracts for out of hours service provision in West Herts end on 30 September.  We can expect these contracts to be extended to allow further time for the development of specifications and for the tendering process.  We can also expect pressure to deliver a more integrated service.  The PCT will be the commissioner, but is committed to ensure a strong input from GPs, so we have a good opportunity to influence the content of the specification.

Harmoni summarised the problems associated with unmanaged patient pathways in urgent care including:

· Patients don’t understand where to go

· The system tends to drive patients to the most expensive service

· Lack of information about available capacity

· Lack of GP engagement and incentivisation

· Lack of control over expenditure in the context of a very large budget

A proposal for managed patient pathways was presented.  The key feature is a single point of access (SPA) to manage patient flows.  There is an opportunity for GP practices to engage as a provider, with Harmoni providing services as a subcontractor.  Spare capacity in practices could be used to support the service, and there would be an incentive for practices to make premises and/or clinical staff available out of hours.  There would be a tariff fee for attendance at GP surgeries out of hours.

Triaging by the SPA would be driven by clinical need and not by tariff.  Strong clinical governance arrangements would be put in place to ensure this.  This arrangement also creates an opportunity for the better management of long term conditions and ‘frequent fliers’.

To take this forward we would need a) to define the service and b) to decide how to provide the service.  We would almost certainly need a partner and Harmoni is keen to support us in this respect.

We can leverage the experience of Hillingdon GPs in implementing this model.  Difficulties they experienced included defining the specification, defining the provider, separating this from the commissioning function and persuading the PCT.

The model presented by Harmoni is highly consistent with the vision developed by DacCom last year.  Both proposals include a SPA and triage by clinicians to direct patient flows.  This is critical to deflect patients from self-selection of the most expensive pathway.  It is essential to create a “front-end” for A&E, which directs patients back to general practice where appropriate.

We would be pleased to see the development of such a model and willing to support this.  But there are some practical concerns, which we would need to address including:

· Reconciling the political desirability of a walk in service with clinical triage through a SPA.

· Avoiding pressure from patients to provide a full range of services if GP premises are opened out of hours.

· Achieving critical mass for any entity acting as a service provider.

A key decision is whether we wish to set up a provider entity to work in partnership with Harmoni.

3. Further discussion on Out of Hours / Urgent Care:

Meena and Mark will work as a sub-group to develop our position regarding urgent care.  This will include a detailed survey of practices’ interest in Harmoni’s proposals.  We need to ask a set of detailed questions to cover all possible forms of involvement from passive support to the provision of premises and clinical resources.

Meena will circulate the draft specifications recently published by the PCT.

Meena will join the PCTs clinical reference group to provide an input for DacCom to the further development of service specification.

4. Enhanced Services:

The PCT has circulated a new quarterly form for DES and NES reimbursement claims.  This has caused concern amongst the practice managers because some of the fees are lower than those paid to us in 2006/7.  But we do not believe we have a mandate to commission the Directed or National Services.  So this is a matter for discussion between the practices and the PCT (perhaps with the help of the LMC).  The only effective intervention we could make would be to recommission such a service as a LES.  However, it is hard to see how we could expect approval for a proposal to increase fees above levels set nationally.

There has also been some concern about the process for reimbursement of LES work.  Suzanne has confirmed that the 2006/7 claim form can still be used and claims should be sent to Moira Kelly.  Mark will communicate this to the practice managers.

PCT finance has proposed that LES budgets for commissioning groups should be set on a ‘fair shares’ basis.  This suggestion better reflects a sense of humour than an intelligent grasp of the government’s strategy to move services from secondary to primary care.  The LES can be a highly appropriate vehicle for the commissioning of such services in primary care, to achieve budget savings overall.  Thus, a ‘fair shares’ cap on LES spending is an elegant and highly effective obstacle to the shift from secondary to primary care we are all striving to achieve.  Through discussion with senior members of the finance department Suzanne will try to deflect this very impressive attempt at an own goal before it hits the back of the net.

Trevor is still striving to obtain an accurate and comprehensive list of LESes commissioned in Dacorum.  The list compiled by the PCT is not accurate.  We will ask practices to report the services for which they are being paid.  Mark (who else?) will arrange for this to be done.

Sheila Burgess has written to Trevor as the PBC Enhanced Service Lead, indicating that fees for some services are no longer a sufficient incentive for practices to deliver them.  As described above, we do not believe we have a mandate to intervene in the case of DES or NES fees (other than, in exceptional cases, by commissioning a corresponding LES).  However, the fees for LESes will be reviewed as we recommission these services and the basis for this will be addressed in the business plans to be submitted to the governance committee.

5. Royal London Homeopathic Hospital: 

We understand the contract with the RLHH is coming to an end.  There will be no follow-up of patients beyond June 2007 unless we identify individuals for whom this is required.  Mary has access to a password protected list of patients seen in Q3 2006/7.  This could be circulated to practices if required.  However, we did not feel that further action on this is a high priority at this time.

6. PPI Website:

West Herts PCT has developed a website to help deliver the PPI requirements of PBC.  Proposals from commissioning groups can be uploaded for comment by patients and the public.  We have been asked to confirm a person to upload proposals for DacCom.  Mary is already working with Heather Aylward on this process, and the COPD proposal will be used as a pilot.  No further action is required from us at this time.

7. DacCom Website / Newsletter:

We have seen the newsletter produced by Stahcom but we do not think this is an appropriate or necessary medium of communication for DacCom.  We believe we communicate well with our membership through our monthly status reports and at the Locality Meeting.  We welcome the opportunity to use the PPI website for communication of proposals to the public and as a channel for feedback (see above).  With this mechanism in place, it will not be necessary to publish detailed proposals on our own website.  Some development of our website is appropriate.  But we need to keep in mind the high cost of maintaining the content.  We will limit this to a simple and up-to-date statement of who we are and what (in broad terms) we are doing.  Mark will aim to deliver this at a cost of no more than a ½ hour of work per month.

8. Next meeting:

Friday 22 June 2007

From 1pm to 2.15pm at Fernville Surgery 
(lunch from 12.30pm)

This will include a presentation from Jacqui Bunce (West Herts PCT) on the Acute Services Review
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